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General Meeting Minutes 3/3/07


Association for Hispanic Classical Theater

Minutes of the General Meeting

Camino Real Hilton Hotel

El Paso, TX

March 3, 2007

Call to Order: AHCT President, Barbara Mujica, called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  There were some 20 members present.

Election Results: First Vice-President, Anita Stoll, reported that Barbara Mujica, Isaac Benabu, Gwyn Campbell, Don Larson, Darci Strother, and Amy Williamsen were reelected for three-year terms on the board.  In addition, officers were elected as follows: Bob Johnston, President; Anita Stoll, First Vice-President; Susan Paun de García, Second Vice-President; Don Larson, Recording Secretary; and Sharon Voros, Treasurer.    
Approval of Minutes from the 2006 general meeting was moved seconded, and passed.  
D.  Treasurer’s Report: AHCT Treasurer, Sharon Voros, distributed copies of the annual Treasurer's Report. Highlights included:

Checking account:
Opening balance (2/28/06)

  $16,713.41

 Income:


     
    18,920.30

 Expenditures

    
     
    22,876.80 

 Reserved for production grants
      2,845.00



 Closing balance


      9,911.91

Everett W. Hesse Fund:

Closing Balance, CD
(12/31/06)
    33,081.75

TOTAL AHCT ASSETS:  $ 42,993.66

($9,911.91, plus $33,081.75)

Sharon called attention to expenditures for the conversion of VHS tapes in the video library to DVD format, which Jason Yancey, a graduate student under Any Williamsen's supervision, has been carrying out.  DVDs now available for members' use have deluxe features, including enhanced audio and visual quality and tabs for the selection of scenes.  She also noted grant monies still unspent and available as well as the grant used for support of the production of Friendship Betrayed at the AHCT-AEEA conference at Georgetown University in October.

Hesse Graduate Student Travel Grant:  Barbara Mujica presented the Everett Hesse travel grant to Anita Damjanovic of University of Chicago for her paper: "El Clarín apocalíptico."   Members acknowledged with applause.  Barbara thanked Chris Weimer and Mindy Badía for reviewing graduate student submissions again this year.  

Next Year’s Annual Symposium:  Angel Sánchez announced the dates for next year’s annual meeting:  Wednesday February 27, 2008, for the board meeting, and February 28 to March 2, for the conference.  He also noted that cost for hotel rooms will remain unchanged for next year.  The conference will again feature a hospitality room for gatherings after performances and a banquet on Saturday, this time with Mexican cuisine. 

Joint AHCT-AEEA Conference: Barbara Mujica summarized highlights of the joint conference at Georgetown University in October.  The gathering included some 130 scholarly papers, two professional productions of Golden Age plays, including a workshop with the play company at Gala Theater on the morning after the performance.  She suggested AHCT might consider holding a conference such as this every couple of years at a venue other than El Paso as a way to expand the association's horizon.

Comedia Performance:  Barbara Mujica distributed copies of the March 2007, issue.  She encouraged members to try to persuade their university libraries to subscribe. Anita Stoll reported progress with subscriptions; there are now twelve university subscribers, including NYU, Penn State, Stanford, and University of California.  Amy Williamsen suggested placing copies of articles from the journal on reserve for courses as a way to demonstrate the need for a subscription.   Barbara noted that the acceptance rate for submissions for the current issue was one in three. Chris Gascón has written letters to play companies whose productions were reviewed in the journal asking for copies of video recordings of their performances.  Barbara invited members to consider placing ads in the journal for books they have published. She also mentioned discussion at the board meeting of ways to provide on-line access, with JSTOR as a possibility or perhaps pdf files on the AHCT website.  She noted that Georgetown University will no longer pay postage for mailing the journal.  Sharon encouraged members who have published books recently, or who will do so soon, to have their publisher send a review copy to the journal. 

AHCT Website:  Laura Vidler noted that Jay Allen has provided a large number of additional images from his plenary talk at last year's conference.  She has also just received an up-dated list of archives in the video collection, which includes performances from the 2005 and 2006 Chamizal Festival.   She will send an announcement when these materials are available on the web site.   She mentioned the discussions about making Comedia Performance available electronically, and she asked members to send news about performances of Golden Age plays so she can post the information.  The list serve continues to be on "emergency hold"; a large amount "spam," has made it necessary for her to check every message before posting it.

Grants for Performances in Translation:  Susan Paun de García reported a successful application for a grant from the Spanish Ministry to support the production of Friendship Betrayed by Washington Women in Theater at the conference at Georgetown University.  She mentioned also the possibility of developing new contacts for productions in English translation through ATHE.   Michael Groomer, from the Chamizal, has asked her to solicit comments about the audiovisual introduction that has been shown before performances at this year's festival.  He would like ideas for ways to make improvements for next year. Amy Williamsen suggested using clips from the visual studies sequence in the video library for this purpose.   Barbara Mujica mentioned her participation at the ATHE conference last year, and she stressed the value of having an AHCT presence again  this summer.  She suggested forming a "focus group," perhaps on Calderón.   She also spoke of AHCT seeking "allied status" with ATHE.  

AHCT Newsletter:  Bob Johnston gave a brief report on the newsletter: during the past year some 225 copies of the newsletter have been sent to current members at a cost of approximately $.60 to $.75 per newsletter per copy.  He asked members for comments and suggestions.

The 2008 AHCT Symposium:  Angel Sánchez will again coordinate the conference and Mindy Badía will organize the conference program.  Susan Paun de García will receive registration fees in place of Anita Stoll, who will not be able to attend next year's conference.   The registration fee has been raised to $100, with late registration at $125.

AHCT Official Address:  Barbara Mujica noted that the official AHCT address will change as Bob Johnston assumes the role of President.  

The Chamizal Memorial:  Barbara mentioned the creation by the Chamizal Memorial of a steering committee for the annual Siglo de Oro Festival and that Bob Johnston has served as the AHCT liaison to the committee.  She also spoke of her meeting last summer with Chamizal Superintendent, Rick Harris, about the continuation of the festival.  Bob Johnston described briefly the composition and activity of the steering committee. In addition to Chamizal staff involved with the festival, the committee includes representatives from the City of El Paso and local community support groups. Their activities have included developing strategies for fundraising, advertising, and logistical preparations for the festival.   AHCT member, Ben Gunter, was recognized for efforts to mobilize support for the festival by sending letters to appropriate individuals and to newspapers. 

AHCT Video Library:  Amy Williamsen reported the conversion of nearly half of the collection to DVD format. She encouraged members to try out these new, enhanced video recordings of Chamizal performances.

Additional Items:

· Sharon Voros noted the appearance of the cast from the last night's performance at the AHCT hospitality room. This made for a very enjoyable event and provides additional justification for continuing this feature of the conference. 

· Amy Williamsen offered to coordinate a panel next year with a format less dependent on formal presentations of papers.   Sharon Voros noted that papers could be submitted early and posted on the web. 

· Angel Sánchez recognized and thanked people who contributed to this year's conference: Mindy Badía, for organizing the program;  Ruth Sánchez and Ben Gunter for driving vans;  Bonnie Gassior and Mindy Badía for managing the hospitality room; as well as the conference’s featured speakers Karen Berman, Dawn Smith, Fred deArmas, and Theresa Soufas. 

AHCT President Barbara Mujica closed the meeting with acknowledgement and thanks for those who have helped her during her three years as President, including especially Angel Sánchez for his work coordinating the annual conference.  Her comments were followed by applause.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Johnston

AHCT Recording Secretary

